FLORIDA BOARD OF GOVERNORS
NOTICE OF PROPOSED REGULATION REPEAL

DATE: August 6, 2009

REGULATION NUMBER and TITLE: Section 21.213, Campus Master Plan
Consistency with the State Comprehensive Plan and not in Conflict with Local
Government Comprehensive Plans (Campus Master Plans)

SUMMARY: The contents of section 21.213, Campus Master Plan Consistency
with the State Comprehensive Plan and not in Conflict with Local Government
Comprehensive Plans, were merged with that of section 21.210,
Intergovernmental Coordination Element, during the most recent update of the
Campus Master Plan regulations. The revised section was approved, along with
the remaining sections of the Chapter 21 regulations, at the June 18, 2009 Board
of Governors meeting, therefore making section 21.213 obsolete.

FULL TEXT OF THE REGULATION IS INCLUDED WITH THIS NOTICE.

AUTHORITY TO REPEAL REGULATION: Section 7(d), Art. IX, Fla. Const.;
BOG Regulation Development Procedure dated March 23, 2006.

THE BOARD OF GOVERNORS’ OFFICIAL INITIATING REPEAL OF THE
REGULATION: Chris Kinsley, Director, Finance & Facilities

COMMENTS REGARDING THE REPEAL OF THE REGULATION(S)
SHOULD BE SUBMITTED WITHIN 14 DAYS OF THE DATE OF THIS
NOTICE TO THE CONTACT PERSON IDENTIFIED BELOW. The comments
must identify the regulation(s) on which you are commenting;:

General Counsel, Board of Governors, State University System, 325 W. Gaines
Street, Suite 1614, Tallahassee, Florida 32399, (850) 245-0466 (phone),
(850) 245-9685 (fax), or generalcounsel@flbog.edu.
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